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The next 2 MONTH  
Newsletter deadline is 

 

FRIDAY 
17th November 2017 

 

All items for inclusion, whether 
they are handwritten, typed or 

via  e-mail, MUST be submitted 
by the deadline date. 

These articles may be handed in 
to any Newsletter Committee     

member.   
 

Please send e-mails to  
enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or    

omit from publication any  
material that is considered by 

majority of Committee Members 
to be detrimental to any person 

or which is not in the best  
interest of the community as a 

whole.   
All letters and articles must be 
signed, but the Committee will 
withhold the name of the writer 

if this is requested when  
submitted. 

 

Useful Telephone Numbers 
 

2 

Next Newsletter Deadline 3 

Team Vicar’s Musings / Church@4 4 

Church Services/Parish News 5 

Film Club/Quiz night 6 

Defibrillator /Enford Gardening  7 

Camera Club/Youth Club 8 

Swan Craft/Church Christmas Fayre 9 

Football/Village Hall Christmas Markets 10 

The Hub / Kennet Furniture Charity 11 

ABF Remembrance Sunday Lunch 12  

Recycling Centre Closures/Roadside 

Hedges/Plea for wool 
13 

Cancer Research Christmas Fair/Village 

Hall Meetings 2017-18/Speedwatch plea 
14 

Excerpts from Parish Council Minutes 15-
16 

Hub Christmas Lunch 17 

Chilren’s Christmas Party/ 

Mobile Library /Facebook 
18 

Victim Support/Webhost apology/ 

Fly-tipping 
19 

Cheese & Wine Evening 20 

Ladies’ Christmas Lunch 21 

Christmas Coffee Morning Bring & Buy 22 

Library / Local MP/Darts/Dog Waste/

SPTA news 
23 

Recycling Centre opening/Advertising 24-
29 

Village Hall Diary  30 

Village Committees 31 

September Diary 32 

 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

All content for the 
January 2018 edition 

to be submitted by 
17 November 2017 
because the next 
edition will cover 

both December and 
January 
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USEFUL NUMBERS 
 
EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 
DOCTORS 
630221    UPAVON  The Surgery, Fairfield 
652378    DURRINGTON The Surgery 
652221    DURRINGTON Cross Plains Surgery 
 
HOSPITAL 
 
01722 336262   SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPITAL 
 
POLICE 
 
101     POLICE 
 
OTHERS  
 
0800 111 999    GAS      
0800 80 70 60   ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY 
0345 988 1188   FLOOD LINE 
0800 072 72 82   ELECTRICITY 
01980 674700   PLAINWATCH 
  
DURRINTON LINK 
 
01980 594857   LINK (Durrington & District) 
 
SCHOOLS 
 
01980 670339   ALL SAINTS C of E PRIMARY, Netheravon 
01980 630360   RUSHALL C of E PRIMARY , Rushall 
01980 670268   ST MICHAEL’S C of E PRIMARY Figheldean 
01980 652467   AVON VALLEY COLLEGE SECONDARY, Durrington 
01672 565000    PEWSEY VALE SECONDARY SCHOOL, Pewsey 
 
 
 

WHAT CAN YOU DO TO REDUCE CRIME ON SALISBURY PLAIN?  

 
If any crime is taking place call 999 and do not under any circumstances challenge the 
offenders.  
Report suspicious activity to PLAINWATCH (01980 674700) or 

PLAINWATCH@landmarc.mod.uk. The more information received the better, e.g. time, 
place, vehicle registration, description of individuals and vehicles.  
 
Health and Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas and Ranges:  

 
Do not touch or tamper with Military debris.  
Wash your hands before you eat.  
Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  
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A word from Philip Bromiley our Team Rector: 
 

Giving time to Remember. 

It was while sitting on the cliffs between Pentire Point and  
The Rumps in north Cornwall, UK, that Laurence Binyon first 
penned a poem that famously includes the Ode to Remembrance: 

They shall not grow old, as we that are left grow old: 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun and in the morning, 
We will remember them. 

A stone plaque erected in 2001 rests there to this day. 

I always find it hugely moving to witness people gather to give an hour of our 
year to remember and honour those who were sacrificed in War. Jesus said, 
“Greater love has no one than this: to lay down one's life for one's friends.” 
Jesus not only said those words, but he applied those words to Himself and 
put them into practice. He too knew the reality and true cost of sacrifice. 

I suppose the theological difference between the sacrifice of Jesus and the 
sacrifice of those in Conflicts is this: Jesus’ sacrifice was universal. He laid 
down his life, so that we might live eternally, and be free from the  
consequences of sin. A Service man or woman’s sacrifice is particular. They 
lay down their lives, so that we might live in freedom in the here and now. 

Both expressions of Sacrifice proclaim the same truth that life and freedom 
are precious. Each year, as Remembrance Sunday comes along, it is as if it 
sharply taps us on the shoulder and says, “don’t forget. For your tomorrow, 
we gave our today”. So do join us for our commemorations on  
Remembrance Sunday. 

 
Rev Philip Bromiley (Team Rector) 

 
 
 
 
  

  
NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

  SUNDAY DECEMBER 3rd At 4pm   
 

 Come and join us 
 

 Fun – Food – Fellowship 

 Café style Church 

 All Ages Welcome 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, ENFORD  
Services 

PARISH NEWS  
 

 

NEW MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE 

We now have, on the third Sunday of the month, a new  
informal Morning Worship Service very much geared towards 
families of any age. Do come along and give it a try -  
and enjoy coffee and cakes which will now be a regular  
after-service feature at Enford!  

Services in the 7 churches in the Avon River Team can be 
found at:  

www.avonriverteam.org.uk. 

More information, help and details of other Avon Valley church services can   

be found on the website at www.avonriverteam.org.uk  

5th Holy Communion, 9.30am 

12th REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY.  
Outdoor Service at the Lychgate.  

19th Morning Worship, 9.30am   

26th Evensong, 6pm 

December 

3rd Holy Communion, 9.30am 

10th Team Service, Netheravon 
10:30am 

17th Carol and Crib Service 9:30am 

24th Christmas Eve Holy Communion 
11:30am 

25th Christmas Day Holy Communion 
9:30am 

November 

http://www.avonriverteam.org.uk./
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A young Englishman plots revenge against his late 
cousin's mysterious, beautiful wife, believing her  
responsible for his death, but his feelings become  
complicated as he finds himself falling under the  
beguiling spell of her charms.  

 

Film Night Dates for the Diary 
No film in December 

Tuesday 23rd January 
Tuesday 27th February 

Tuesday 27th March 
 

Possible new release films to be shown are “Dunkirk”, “Goodbye Christopher  
Robin”, “The Death of Stalin” and “Murder on the Orient Express” 
 

Tickets £5.00 each 
To book tickets and for more information contact 01980 670501  

Or e-mail: enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com   
 

Doors open 7.00 p.m.       Film Starts at 7.30 p.m.  
Drinks available from the Bar 

 

If you would like to be included in our e-mail contact list for all 
Enford Village Hall events, including the film nights, please let us know.   

Lifts can be arranged if you let us know in advance. 

Tuesday 28th November 
“My Cousin Rachel” 

Winter Season 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL FILM CLUB 

Seasonal   QUIZ NIGHT 

Enford Village Hall  Saturday 2nd December  

7pm for 7:30pm start 

£5 per person  4 persons per team 

Cash Prizes…  Raffle…  Bar…  Supper 

Proceeds in aid of Enford Village Hall 

To book your table contact Jane on 670532 or Judy on 670501 

mailto:enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com
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November’s meeting will be Thursday November 9th  

 

Maureen Hinton 
Flower Arrangements for a Victorian Christmas, including a 
demonstration. 
 

This is a review from another evening with Maureen Hinton. 

“Mrs Maureen Hinton entertained a packed hall with her talk entitled  
“A Victorian Christmas”. She began by guiding us through her wonderful collection of 
Victorian Christmas cards, crackers, books and gifts much of which had been found 
hidden away in the loft of her great aunt. The second part of the evening consisted 
of a demonstration. We were shown how to make orange scented pot pourri,  
followed by a delightful Victorian posy, a tied evergreen door swag and several other 
beautiful arrangements. This was all interspersed with amusing anecdotes and  
numerous flower arranging tips. By the end we were all inspired to begin our  
preparations for the festive season.” 
 

Please come and join us.  All are very welcome. 
 

As always, the meeting will be at Enford Village Hall, SN9 6DD 
Lifts can arranged, please ask. 
 

Doors open 7.00 pm   Starting time 7.15     Entrance £4.00            
Tea/Coffee   Plants for sale 

 

Further details from Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
email: fannysurtees@btinternet.com 

 

ENFORD DEFIBRILLATOR 
 The  defibrillator is in a yellow box on the wall of 

 
Hill House, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD                Grid Ref  SU142515. 

  
It is located in the centre of Enford 25m north of The Swan next to the 

parish notice boards. 
  

If you think you need to use the defibrillator call 999.  
The Emergency Service will give you the code to get into the cabinet.  

YOU CAN READ MORE ABOUT IT AT WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG WHERE YOU 

WILL ALSO FIND A LINK TO A SHORT VIDEO SHOWING YOU HOW TO USE IT. 

***Don’t forget, next edition is for both December and January!***  

mailto:fannysurtees@btinternet.com
http://WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG
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Enford Camera Club 

Enford Camera Club will be meeting again on  
Thursday,2nd November 2017  in Enford Village Hall. 

We welcome anyone interested in photography, whether you are a  
beginner or an enthusiastic amateur.   

Enford Camera Club are selling 2018 ‘River Avon’ calendars for £7 each. 
This year our calendar features many stunning colour photographs on 
or around the River Avon. In previous years, our calendars have been 

very popular and our stock has sold out very quickly. If you want to buy 
any calendars, to avoid disappointment please contact Martin Webb at 

the email address below as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Please email enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com  

for more information. 

Enford & Avon Valley Youth Club 

Come and join us! 

6pm-8pm every Friday Phoenix Hall  

mailto:enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com
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Do you enjoy making and creating? 
 

If you enjoy hobbycraft, be it with wool, fabric, beads, felt, paper etc.         
then please come and join us at The Swan on Tuesday mornings  

10.00 - 12.00 
 

Any craft medium you may be interested in will be very welcome. 
Feel free to bring along any samples of your creations to show and  

share (or just yourself). 
 

Anybody who may be slightly interested is more than welcome! 

Enford Church Christmas Fayre 
 

Saturday November 25th 
1-4pm in the Church 

 

Cakes, Crafts, Soft Toys, Ceramics,  
Raffle, Tombola, Cards,  

Jewellery,  
Home-made Christmas Gifts,  

Afternoon Teas and much, much 
more  

 

Free entry and Parking 
Come Along and Enjoy the  

Afternoon! 
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FUN FOOTBALL SESSIONS  
(Age 5yrs to 11yrs) 

 

EVERY SATURDAY MORNING 
(during school term time) 

  

AT ENFORD VILLAGE HALL   
 

10 until 11 a.m. 
£2.50 a session 

 

For the dates for the next coaching sessions or further  
information please contact Steve Todd on 01980 670934  

 

Any child who wants to take part should be aged between 5 and 11     
years old and they should bring their own shin pads, suitable footwear  

and a drink. 
 

FA Level 1 and 2 Coaches, CRB checked  
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 The Hub  
  

  Enford’s Community Cafe 
  

At The Swan 
Every Thursday, 9.30—11.30am 

  
Tea, Coffee & Home-made Cakes 

  
 A place to meet your friends and make new friends. 

  
                        All Welcome! 

Now you can follow us on Facebook —  
        Find us at The Hub,Enford or @enfordhub  

KENNET FURNITURE REFURBIZ 
 
 

The Furniture & White Goods Charity(No: 1056649) 
 

Wanting to dispose of your old white goods but not sure how? We will collect for 
free! We are seeking cookers, washing machines, dishwashers, tumble driers, 
working refrigeration and all types of furniture. We cover the whole of Wiltshire 

inc. Swindon so why not give us a call and save yourselves some pounds! 
 

01380 720200/720722 
 

Unit 6B Hopton Ind. Est, Devizes, SN10 2EU 
 

www.kfr.org.uk Email: info@kfr.org.uk 

 

  

***Don’t forget, next edition is for both December and January!***  

http://www.kfr.org.uk
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In Aid of Army Benevolent Fund 
 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY LUNCH 
 

 SUNDAY 12th NOVEMBER 2017 AT 12.00 MIDDAY  
 

 The Annual Curry Lunch is again being held in  
ENFORD VILLAGE HALL  

  
NB  An alternative main course and/or vegetarian option can 

be arranged instead of Curry  
   

For tickets please contact: 
Tel: 01980 671307 or 01980 670501 

Email: enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com or rhi-
nob@tiscali.co.uk 

 
Cheques to be made out to ABF The Soldiers’ Charity 

 
Book early to avoid disappointment as numbers are limited!  

Tickets £20 per person 
 

Catering provided by Emma Harrison 
Bar available 

  
Please let us know any dietary requirements and/or 

if an alternative main course is required  
  

Cancellations please by Friday 3rd November when numbers 
will be confirmed to the Caterer 

mailto:enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com
mailto:rhinob@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:rhinob@tiscali.co.uk
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Wool Wanted! 
 

Hi, I’m Sara Cowan and I joined the Craft Group at         
the Swan some time ago and really enjoy our get  

togethers every Tuesday morning.  After the success of the “yarn bomb” at 
Swanfest, I needed another project so am crocheting poppies for a  

Remembrance Day installation in The Guildhall at Salisbury.  However I’ve 
run out of wool and wonder if anyone has any black and/or bright red  

knitting wool in their stash. 
 

If so I can be reached on 07925-385135 or 01980-630339. 

Household Recycling Centre Refurbishment Programme and Closure Dates 
 

Refurbishment Programme and Closure Dates FCC Environment start managing the 
operation of the recycling centres on 2 October 2017. Between October and December 
2017 all Wiltshire Council owned household recycling centres (all sites apart from  
Purton and Lower Compton) will be closed for between one and two weeks in order for 
the sites to be refurbished and completely transferred to FCC Environment.  
 

The refurbishment programme and closure dates are shown in the table below. This 
programme is being undertaken at the quietest time of year for the sites and aims to 
ensure that residents have access to another site locally therefore reducing the  
disruption as much as possible.  
 

Apart from during the closure period for refurbishment, all sites will be operating the 
normal opening days and hours. We will therefore be actively encouraging residents to 
check the website to see which local sites are available before they travel. 
 
Site   Closed from  Reopens on Normal closure days 
Amesbury SP4 7RX  21/11/2017  1/12/2017  Tuesdays and Wednesdays 
Devizes SN10 2EU  29/11/2017  9/12/2017  Thursdays and Fridays 

 
 

Doreen, Michael and I’m sure everyone 
who knows her would like to wish  
Pam Mattingley, from Netheravon,  

all the best and good health in her new 
home.   

We have visited her often and she has been  
very poorly the last few months. 
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Stonehenge & Pewsey Vale 

 

19
th

 Christmas Fair 
 
 
 

Bouverie Hall, Pewsey  SN9 5QE 
 

Saturday 11th November 2017 
 

10.00am – 3.00pm 
 

Free Entrance 
But all donations gratefully received 

 

Enjoy the shopping, have some fun  
and help to beat Cancer at the same time 

 

Sponsored by: 
 

MANNINGFORD CROFT 
MACLAINE 

 

Registered Charity No: 1089464 

Parish Council Meetings  2017-2018 held at Enford Village Hall  
2017 
Tuesday 21st November Committee Meeting 
2018 
Tuesday 9th January Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 13th March Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 8th May Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 10th July Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 11th September Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 13th November Committee Meeting 

Meetings start at 7.30 p.m.    
All members of the community are welcome to attend the Annual General Meeting and 

also the Committee Meetings 
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ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
EXCERPTS FROM  

Draft Minutes of the meeting of 17
th
 October 2017 held in the Village Hall. 

 

17/103 Public Questions  
Dorothea Georgeson (Chairman of the board of Netheravon All Saints  
Academy Trust) explained that the school had 198 children at present, 11 of 
whom came from Enford.  She felt there should be a stronger connection  
between Enford and the school.  Their biggest priority is to increase the  
numbers.  Cllr Roberts suggested a discussion on this at the next meeting. 
 

Alan Day, Community Speedwatch,  had been sent the quotations for a 
Speed Indictor Device (SID).  It was generally agreed that this would be a  
beneficial purchase for the village.  Cllr Exley made the point that seeing  
people in jackets is a better speed deterrent than a sign which becomes  
familiar and gets ignored.  The result being that Cllrs. D’Arcy-Irvine and  
Roberts would work with Alan Day to provide a fully costed report on acquiring 
a SID for Enford which would be presented at the next meeting. 

 

17/104 Police Matters & Neighbourhood Watch 
Maria Downham had sent in the Community Policing Team report which stated 
that there had been no incidents recently reported for Enford.   Cllr Exley,  
representing Neighbourhood Watch said she had come across the Bobby Van 
Trust and explained how it helped the vulnerable with home and internet security 
among other things through seminars, home visits etc.  All their work is done free 
of charge but they would expect a donation.  She thought the Village Hall might 
be a good location and Cllr Cliffe-Roberts suggested inviting them to The Hub on 
a Thursday morning.  Cllr Exley will contact the newsletter team to try and raise 
awareness and fix a date. 
 

17/105 MOD/ Army Matters 
WO2 Tony Broadbent sent a report.   
Future training on SPTA: 8 – 26 Nov: 1 Scots Guards battle group are on  
Ex Wessex Storm supported by a German Battalion which will involve a fair 
amount of heavy armoured vehicles. 

 

17/106 Unitary Council Matters   
Wiltshire/ Unitary Councillor, Ian Blair-Pilling raised a few matters. 
1. There are two consultations he wanted to raise awareness of: 
Firstly: Waste Management –  whilst the Wiltshire Council contract has been  
taken over by FFC and Everleigh has been included in the new contract system, 
the site has been operated with the wrong drainage system for some time.  To put 
things right it will cost extra money and W. Council are looking into the costs of 
doing this.  Should these become too much the site will again be in danger of  
being closed down.  He urged all Cllrs (and friends, family etc) to go to the  
Wiltshire Council website and do the survey available.  The more respondents, 
the better chance there is of keeping the site open. 
Secondly:  the re-routing of HGVs around the Tidworth, Collingbourne Ducis,  
Lugershall area which does not  impact Enford however the meeting will be in 
Netheravon on 4

th
 November at 6 o’clock.  He would like to see as many  

members of the public present as possible to find out the details and make their 
views known. 
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2. Superfast broadband.  Claire Perry MP led an event looking at the 
superfast broadband roll-out across Wiltshire.  BT say the coverage in 
Wiltshire is 91% and they are working on the more rural areas. 

 

17/109 Matters Arising   
ii. The Donation of £100 to Enford’s Roads/Highways 
The Tidworth Area Transport Group has offered to ‘match fund’ this bringing the 
total to £200. Cllr Hiskett said that Pete and Emma at the Swan were going to 
ask the Parish Council to erect a sign asking their customers to park with  
consideration for the village.  The Council unanimously agreed to use these 
funds to purchase a sign. The Parish Council will organise the sign. 
iii. The Parish Hall 
Cllr Exley had reviewed the Parish Hall situation from a legal perspective, but 
made the point that this was not her area of expertise.  She had emailed Richard 
Petitt and the other members of the Parish Hall Management Committee  
explaining that they remain liable for the Hall (notwithstanding the joint letter of 
resignation) until such time as they call and AGM to formally stand down  
following the specified 14 day notice period.  At the time of the PC Meeting there 
had been no response to her second email.  It was agreed that the PC Clerk 
would contact the Parish Hall Treasurer to remind him that the Hall insurance 
expires in November and the current Committee remain personally liable in the 
event of uninsured losses. 
iv. The Playpark, RoSPA Report 
The overall report gave a medium risk to the area and equipment.  Some repairs 
have already been made.   
 

17/112 Parish Plan – Youth Funding 
Cllr D’Arcy-Irvine reported that  funds raised currently stood at £1,033.15.  He is 
still waiting to hear back from Wiltshire Council regarding the extra land to  
increase the Playpark area and create Allotments.  He thought  the whole project 
would cost in the order of £20,000.00 
 

17/113 Roads and Highways   
Cllr Harbottle reported: 
1. Both Water Lane and Coombe Lane have suffered tank damage.  Whilst the 
Army has been informed, not all the damage has yet been repaired. 
6. We are still waiting for SSE to deal with the Water Lane problem. 
 

17/114 Public Rights of Way (PRoWs) 
Cllr Hiskett reported that as the PCCl representative on the Parish Council, he 
has been asked to raise awareness of a potential problem with groups of youths 
loitering around the lychgate.  This involves smoking, drinking and possibly even 
drugs with the associated rubbish left behind.  There is a similar problem around 
the Village Hall. 
17/115 Correspondence  
Cllr Roberts mentioned the crashing of the Enford newsletter website.  Thanks 
go to Clare Burge and Kim Riche for their hard work in solving the problem. 
 

17/117 Date of Next Meeting   Tuesday 14
th

 November at 7.30pm in the  
Village Hall. 
 

The Minutes IN FULL can be read on the village notice boards. 
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Did you know that Enford Village 
has a Facebook page? 

 
It is run by Rob Hibberd.  
Please feel free to make use of  it 
for village events - posting  

encouraging comments, photos adverts, etc. 

MOBILE LIBRARY 
The mobile library will be visiting  

Water Lane on the following dates 
from 3.30pm to 4pm 

 

Friday 17 November, 2017 
Friday 15 December, 2017 
Friday 12 January, 2018 
Friday 09 February, 2018 
Friday 09 March, 2018 
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THE WEBHOST OF ENFORD NEWSLETTER 
 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, a problem occurred recently with the  
Website.  
 

After much ado with the Webhost at that time, it was decided to change to a  
different company. This was done with such sterling efficiency mainly on the part 
of Kim Riche, and thanks also must go to Steve Becker, too, in so much that we 
are now up and running with a website again.  Fabulous, I hear you say. 
 

The Newsletter committee truly appreciate the massive effort that was  
concentrated on getting this going again, and I`m sure that a few other people 
are grateful of this fact too, being as it is one of the integral parts of the village. 
 

So, we would like to say a huge thank you to you both, on getting us back in 

existence, so to speak. 

KEEP CALM and JOIN A CHOIR! 

DID YOU KNOW THERE ARE 40,000 CHOIRS IN THE UK? 

PEWSEY MALE VOICE CHOIR INVITES YOU TO JOIN THEM 

NO AUDITIONS REQUIRED 

Mon evenings 7 30pm to 9 00pm at St John’s Church, Pewsey 

www.pewseymvc.org.uk or ring 01980 671494 
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St. Michael & All Angels Church Figheldean 
present  

A wine and cheese evening with entertainment!! 

Saturday November 4th  
7.00pm for 7.30 pm 

 

 
 

The amazing Clapper Chaos will be playing 

 popular tunes with up to 37 handbells – 

an absolute joy to hear! 
 

 
 

A Happy go lucky sing along with Michael Fay on the organ 

 Be sure to bring your best singing voice with you! 
 

 
 

Our very own George Grey will mingle throughout  

the evening with his very professional sleight of hand tricks 

Can you guess how they are done??!! 
 

Entrance Free -  Donations Welcome!! 
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Enford, Chisenbury and Coombe 

Ladies Christmas Dinner 
The Red Lion East Chisenbury 

Wednesday 6th December at 7.00pm for 7.30pm 

Come and start your Christmas festivities with a three-course meal and a glass of wine (or 
elderflower) at the village Ladies Christmas Dinner to be held at the Red Lion.   
On arrival there will be a warming glass of mulled wine complements of Guy & Brittany. 
Please complete this form promptly to reserve your place. 
Name……………………………………………………………………………………

Address………………………………………………………………………………… 

Telephone:………………………….Email:…………………………………………….   

Starter:       

Cep soup with roasted garlic & parsley Chantilly 

Crisp RL fishcake with tartare sauce & dressed gem leaves 

Main Course:             

Roast Bronze Turkey ballotine with all the trimmings 
Pumpkin risotto with chestnuts, toasted seeds, crispy kale & Parmesan 
 
 
Pudding:       

 RL “Sticky Christmas Pudding” with vanilla custard 
Valrhona chocolate cremeux with cocoa crumbs & sel gris 

OR  

 Coffee and a mince pie (this is one of the pudding options) 

Please return this form by Monday 20th November, 

 along with full payment of £27 (cash, or cheque payable to Amwell Pride Ltd) to: 
Paula de Chalus, Dovecote, East Chisenbury 

 
Please do NOT return your completed booking form to The Red Lion.  

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to call:  
Paula de Chalus on 01980 670179 or Penny Hunter on 01980 670770. 
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Netheravon Library   
 

 

Netheravon Library (on High Street) 
 is open on  

Mondays 1pm to 7pm and  
Thursdays 1pm to 5pm.   

 
There is a good selection of children’s 

and adults’ fiction and non-fiction 
books.   

 

DVDs and audio books can be hired 
and there is a computer for public use.   

 
Come and discover the delights 

of your local library.  

 

  We now have a dog 
waste bin at the entrance 
to the village hall grounds 

— please use it! 

COME AND JOIN 
US FOR  AN EVEN-

ING OF DARTS 
 

     Every Wednes-
day 8.30pm at The Swan 

 
     Hope to see you there! 

  

SPTA NEWS 
 

For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing, current and  
upcoming exercises go to 

 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter
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Peter and Sarah Griffith, former Enfordians, would give a very warm welcome to 
anyone from Enford wishing to holiday in our recently renovated barn, 

“Ewebarn”. 
 

The barn has underfloor heating and a wood burner, 
enclosed garden fence over 6 acres to walk dogs in. 
Sleeps 6 in 3 bedrooms (one en-suite)in a very peace-
ful and central location – yet within 40 minutes of ex-
cellent beaches on both North and South coasts.   

 

More details and pictures to be found on our website at www.ewebarn.co.uk and 
book through AirB&B or phone us on 01437 532096.  Book direct with us for a 
special rate. 

S.O. CHIMNEY 

SWEEPING 
 

 Camera Surveys 
 Birds Nests Removed 
 Fully Insured 
 ICS Registered 
 Friendly Local Service 
 Cowls Fitted 
 

Call Sean on 07881 206536 
seanoades@hotmail.com 

http://www.ewebqarn.co.uk
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ENGLISH COUNTRY GARDENS 
Garden & lawn maintenance, hedge and tree work, fences, driveways & weed control 

Garden waste removed. 

Qualified, fully insured and licensed, 23 years experience 
 

WE SUPPLY 
Mushroom compost, manure, Pro Grow, woodchips, gravel, stone & scalpings 

Loads of logs by size: £80, £140, £180 

All seasoned & dry native species. 

Can stack 

 Bags of kindling: £4.50 or 5 bags for £20 
 

Call or text Nick on 07835299247 

Free Delivery 

WILTSHIRE WILLOW: 
LOGS AND FIREWOOD FOR SALE 

 
Seasoned and split logs, kindling and firewood 
Ideal for wood-burning stoves and open fires 

*Trailer loads for £75.00  *Weekend bags for £15.00 
 *3 weekend bags for just £30.00 
To order your free delivery, please call 

Martin on 07788 429772 or Gary on 07518 025155 
Kindling on request. 
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Prix Fixe  
 

Our fab Prix Fixe menu is still available Wednesday—Friday lunch times &  
Wednesday, Thursday evenings! 

2 courses for £20 
3 courses for £25 

We also offer sensible ’lunchtime sized’ glasses of paired wines for each course 
 

We would love to remind everyone that the pub is now open Wednesday – Sunday 
 

Christmas Is Coming! 
 

For small family gatherings to large groups we have something for everyone 
Call us to book your Christmas treat now 

 

01980 671124 

FOR SHORT OR LONG PERIODS AS REQUIRED. £35 PER 24 HOURS.  
 

OTHER PERIODS BY NEG.  
 

I AM AN EXPERIENCED RIDER AND DOG TRAINER WITH  
OVER 30 YRS EXPERIENCE.  REFERENCES AVAILABLE. 

 

JUST RETURNED TO THE UK AFTER 3 YRS VOLUNTEERING ON  
WILDLIFE CONSERVATION PROJECTS IN SOUTH AFRICA AND NAMIBIA. 

HOUSE, HORSE & DOG SITTING 

CALL GUY ON 07961 761 671 
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TIM BUCKLAND 

BOILER MAINTENANCE 
  

FOR SERVICE AND BREAKDOWNS 
 

Friendly and efficient service 
Wide stock of boiler spares in stock 

  
VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES 

  
Also AGAs and RAYBURNs serviced 

  
Tel:   01980 551386  

OIL FIRED BOILERS 

Call Tim Walsh 
 
Tel. 01980 652803 

Mobile 07919603884 

For prompt reliable – 
SERVICING 

REPAIRS 
COMMISSIONING 

 

CHIMNEY SWEEPING & SURVEYS 
POTS&COWLS FITTED 

FLUE LINER INSTALLATIONS 
BURNER INSTALLATION 

FOR RATES &APPOINTMENTS 
CALL PETE ON 07432 899715 

01672 811650 
www.southernchimneyservices.co.uk 
southernchimneyservices@gmail.com 

 

Telephone: 01980 670348 
 
www.themotorgarage.co.uk 
enquiries@themotorgarage.co.uk 

OTOR     ARAGE 

The Motor Garage 
Netheravon, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP4 9RH 

THE 

LTD 

M NASH & P WILKINS 
  

ALL LANDSCAPING WORK UNDERTAKEN 
FENCING*PATIOS*PATHS*PONDS* 

BRICKWORK 
HEDGECUTTING*GARDEN CLEARANCE 

GRASSCUTTING 
 

Tel:  MIKE 01980 635324 
Mobile:07977 950654 

Tel:  PAUL 01380 840763 
Mobile: 07970 557002  

Oil Boiler Servicing  
Commissioning & Repairs 

 

Call Graham C Brown & Son 
01980 622737      

 
Fully Qualified                    Fully Insured  
 
 

Experienced Technician 
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Carpentry & Joinery 
Building Works & Maintenance 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

Please Call 
01980 630545 

Or 
07759 586162 

 

MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 
DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

  
New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 
Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  martin@mjsly.co.uk 
Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 
London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

 

“PAMCAKES” 
 

Bespoke Cakes for your special 
occasions (any age group).  

Traditional and 3D, cupcakes and 
some Wedding Cakes.  See my FB 
page “pamcakes of netheravon”  

for more details & website 
pamcakesofnetheravon.co.uk 

     pamcakes@writeme.com or call 
07919656141  

Ring Donna  

on 

07711 579403 

Kate Robinson Flowers 
  

For all occasions including 

Funerals, Weddings, 
Anniversaries  

For something special and 
personal at competitive rates 

 call Kate on 07906 580361 
 kcrobinson@hotmail.co.uk 

Hope and Faith Wedding 
Services 

 

Planning & Co-ordination of your 

Wedding or Event 
Venue Decoration 

Hire Services 
Contact us for details of what we can do 

for you 
 

www.hopeandfaithweddings.co.uk 
enquiies@hopeandfaithweddings.co.uk 

Tel: 07835773714 

SEAN DEVINE  
PAINTER & DECORATOR  

Free estimates.   

Fully insured. 

For local professional service call: 

07870 454884  or 01980 630864  
 

email: seandevine2@outlook.com 

mailto:benford08@btinternet.com
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Tel: 01980 655552 
Fax: 01980 
652351 
 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGRATE 
 

BUILDING,GARDENING & DIY  

Bits & Pieces (Durrington Ltd) 

 

Proprietors: P & M Conn 
 

37 – 39 Bulford 
Road, Durrington 
Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

Tina’s Hairdressers 
High Street, Netheravon 

Unisex Salon 
Tel: 01980 670628 

 

Tue 9-5 Wed 9-2 Thurs 1-7 
Fri 9-6 Sat 8.45-2 

 
TIPZ &TOEZ 

nails now available 
Appointments not always necessary 

GDB TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED 

 Computer/IT support 
 

Small business and Home users 
Networking issues/installations 
PC Problems 
Tuition 
General IT advice/help 
Upgrades/Data Recovery 
Service Support Options 
 

Call 01980 623052 or visit 
www.gdbts.com to see if we can help. 

 

INTRUDER ALARMS, CCTV, 
FIRE, CARBON MONOXIDE 

ACCESS CONTROL, 
ELECTRONIC GATES  
Service and Installation 

Tel 07515 358875  

Advertise here for only 
 

£22 per 1/8 page or £48 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

Whole page also available. 

Call Jeni Scott-Dalgleish on  
01980-670210 or 07779 986920  
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Day Activity Time Contact 

Mon 
Yoga Beginners  
Yoga Intermediate 

6.00pm – 7.15 pm 
7.30pm—9.00pm 

 

Emma Petitt 01980 670510 
yoga@emmapetitt.co.uk  

Tues 
Enford Film Club 
 

4th Tuesday in the 
month  

Doors open 7.00 pm 
Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 01980 670501  

Wed Body Conditioning 
6.15 pm – 7.15 pm 
  

Helen Gould-Cooper 01980 
670324 
h.gouldcooper@virgin.net 

Wed Short Mat Bowls 
7.30 pm – 10.00pm 

October to April 
David Spencer 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thu Pilates 8.45 am – 9.45am 
Nicci Caswell 01980 625245 
nicci@thecaswells.uk 

Thu Camera Club 
8.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
1st  Thursday in the 

month 

Martin Webb 01980 670537 
webb14@btinternet.com 

Thu Gardening Club 
7.00pm – 9.00 pm 

2nd  Thursday in the 
month 

Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Fri    

Sat 
Children’s Football 
Coaching Sessions 

10.00am -11.00 am 
Recreation Ground 

Steve Todd 01980 670934 
STODD@qinetiq.com  

Sun 
Enford Football 
Club 

Recreation Ground 
Kevin Bennetts 07808816725 
bennetts99@live.co.uk 

Contact Details: 

Booking Officer 01980 670501 

enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
www.enfordnewsletter.org 
 
Chairman   01980 670501 

Deputy Chairman  01980 671017 
Grounds Officer  01980 670210 
Maintenance Officer  01980 670526 
 

Private Parties 
 

Planning a children’s party? 
Celebrating a special  

birthday or anniversary?  

The hall is the perfect venue 

for weddings and parties! 

  
ENFORD FOOTBALL CLUB is running weekly Saturday morning Junior Football 

Sessions. Contact Ollie Stagg 01980670634 for further information and to join in! 
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman  Richard Roberts    671055 
Vice Chairman Peter Cliffe-Roberts    671676 
Parish Clerk  Elizabeth Harrison    670034 
Councillors  Jane Young             670532 
   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine (Rep Tidworth Area 
   Board/Village Hall)    670501 
   David Harbottle (Roads and Highways) 670932  
   Parochial Church Council)   670510 
   Bruce Waight     670113 
   Pat Holdway     671792 
   Mark Hiskett (PROW) 
   Vick Exley (Police & Neighbourhood Watch) 
   Diane Christie-rundle (Communications) 671769 
   Peter Cliffe-Roberts (Planning Committee) 671676 
    
 
 

VILLAGE HALL  

Chairman and   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Booking Officer   (670501) 
Vice Chairman      Maggie Maund     
Treasurer       Hannah Tucker 
Secretary                 Maggie Maund 
PC Rep        A D’Arcy-Irvine 
Camera Club            Jane Young 
PCC     Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 
Property Officer      David Spencer 
Grounds Officer      Hamish Scott-Dalgleish 
Gardening Club  Rosemary Cox 
Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 
Enford Football Club  Kev Bennetts 
Junior Football Club  Ollie Stagg 
Youth Club  
 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

 
 
Chair           Clare Burge      
Vice Chair         Jane Young 
Secretary         Ann Houghton 
Treasurer         Ros Perry 
Advertising         Jeni Scott- 
   Dalgleish  
Village Hall Rep     Jacqui Elkins 
Parish Council Rep    Jane Young 
Compilers:         Diane Christie- 
   Rundle  
          Sue Cosgrove 
Committee Member   Gay Monk 

Church Wardens  Henry Middleton 
   Sue de Candole 
Treasurer             Gill Gould 
Secretary             Tom Hunter 
Council Members: John Manser 
   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
   Frank Horsford 
            Mary Burdick 
            Tom Hunter 
   Richard Pettit 
   Anastasia Dubovik,  
   Fanny Middleton 

Chairman of Governors Mrs Dot Georgeson  
Head Teacher   Ms Lisa Tight 

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 
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YOUR DIARY November 2017 (For regular Village Hall dates, see page 30) 

1st Wed Garden Waste / Exercise Night, 6.15pm, V.Hall / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

2nd Thur Black Box, Blue Bin / The Hub Café, The Swan, 9.30am / Enford Camera Club,V Hall, 8pm 

3rd Fri Youth Club, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

4th Sat Youth football, V.Hall, 10am /Cheese & Wine evening, Figheldean Church 7pm for 7:30pm 

5th Sun Holy Communion 9:30am 

6th Mon   

7th Tues SwanCraft, The Swan, 10am / Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 

8th Wed Exercise Night, 6.15pm, V.Hall / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

9th Thur Household Waste /The Hub Café, The Swan, 9.30am /Gardening Club V. Hall 7pm for 7:15pm 

10th Fri Youth Club, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

11th Sat Cancer Research Fair, Bouverie Hall, Pewsey10am-3pm 

12th Sun REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY. Outdoor Service at the Lychgate. 9am/ 
Remembrance Sunday Lunch V.Hall 12noon 

13th Mon   

14th Tues SwanCraft, The Swan, 10am /Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 

15th Wed Garden Waste / Exercise Night, 6.15pm, V.Hall / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

16th Thur Black Box, Blue Bin /The Hub Café, The Swan, 9.30am  

17th Fri Mobile Library Water Lane, 3.30pm / Youth Club, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

18th Sat   

19th Sun Morning Worship  9:30am 

20th Mon   

21st Tues SwanCraft, The Swan, 10am /Parish Council Meeting V.Hall 7:30pm/  
Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 

22nd Wed Exercise Night, 6.15pm, V.Hall / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

23rd Thur Household Waste /The Hub Café, The Swan, 9.30am  

24th Fri Youth Club, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon, 6pm 

25th Sat Christmas Fayre, Enford Church 1pm-4pm 

26th Sun Evensong 6pm 

27th Mon   

28th Tues SwanCraft, The Swan, 10am /Film Night  V. Hall 7.30pm/Quiz Night, The Swan 9.30pm 

29th Wed Garden Waste / Exercise Night, 6.15pm, V.Hall / Darts Night, The Swan, 8.30pm 

30th Thur Black Box, Blue Bin /The Hub Café, The Swan, 9.30am  


